

March 8, 2001


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, March 8, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp

ABSENT:
Lee Schilling



Kevin Wright

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: no one.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m.

McDONALD DETERMINATION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, that the area variance, requested by

Robert W. McDonald, owner of property bearing tax account #221-102-1-2,

located in an RA-1 zone at 4559 Clover St., Honeoye Falls, NY14472, to

construct an addition to an existing barn, with a front setback less than

the required 100', be approved based on the following Findings of Fact

and Conclusions of Law and subject to certain Conditions:

FINDINGS OF FACT

1. Robert McDonald appeared before the Board at a public hearing held

Feb. 22, 2001.

2. The purpose, of the proposed 24' x 24' addition, would be to house equipment and

provide shelter for up to 5 horses.

3. Positioning, of an addition, is limited by the existence of a City of

Rochester Easement, which traverses the property and precludes addition

to the rear or to the southerly side of the existing barn.

4. Adding to the northerly side of the barn would block a driveway leading to the rear of the parcel.

5. The proposed addition will not extend easterly, beyond the current front line of the garage or house.

6. No one appeared, at the public hearing, to object to a variance.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1. Granting this variance will not alter the character of the

neighborhood.

2. Granting the variance will have no adverse physical or environmental

impact.

3. This is the minimum variance, to the front setback that will achieve

Mr. McDonald's objective.

4. The difficulty is self-created.

5. This is a Type II action under SEQR.

6. There are no nearby farming operations.

CONDITIONS

1. The front setback, of the barn addition, shall be no less than 50'.

2.  All new construction shall comply with all applicable Building Codes.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm - aye; Mr. Mattaro - aye; Mr. Thorp - aye.

SMITH-PRYOR DETERMINATION

Mr. Dehm moved, seconded by Mr. Mr. Mattaro, that the area variance requested by Ellen Smith and William Pryor, owners of property located at 888 Pittsford Mendon Center Road, Honeoye Falls, New York, 14472, bearing tax account #204.02-1-35, permitting the construction of a three car garage/home office building of a size exceeding the total square footage permitted for outbuildings by the Zoning Ordinance be approved based on the following Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law and subject to the stated conditions.

FINDINGS OF FACT

1.
Mr. William Pryor appeared before the Board at the hearing held February 22, 2001.  He stated that he and his wife, Ellen Smith, have lived on the property approximately two years.  The property is not farmed, and they are currently negotiating a conservation program which will involve approximately 12 acres (mostly wetlands) to the rear of the 16 acre parcel.

2.
Ellen Smith operates a small publishing business from this address.  No one is required to visit the site to conduct business.  No non-family people work locally in the business.  All external contact is by mail, phone or electronic means.  

3.
There are three old outbuildings on the property.  One is a small, 970 square foot barn which currently houses a tractor, equipment and associated materials for gardening.  Another serves as a three car garage, and the third houses a “few” rabbits and chickens.  

4.
The applicants wish to retain the barn and demolish the other two outbuildings.  They plan to construct a new 26 foot by 40 foot two story building on the site now occupied by the buildings to be removed.  The new building footprint will essentially match that of the buildings removed.

5.
The first floor space of the proposed building will be used to house three vehicles and will contain a room to provide utilities for the second floor.  The second floor will have a bath and space for files, computer, etc to support the “electronic” business.

6.
Mr. Pryor stated that they had considered adding on to the house to gain the extra room needed, but because of its layout, construction and age, their architect advised them against this approach.

7.
The barn can be considered as pre-existing and/or as a customary farm accessory building.  It is permitted under the zoning ordinance, as is the detached garage space.  

8.
No one appeared at the public hearing to object to this variance request.  Mr. Pryor indicated that he had spoken with neighbors across the street who voiced no concern.  There are no immediate neighbors to the south or north of the property.

9.
The applicant indicated they intended to bury all utilities serving the building and would use minimal lighting similar to that which exists.  

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1.
Granting this variance will not alter the character of the neighborhood.  Replacing the two old buildings with a new structure will improve the appearance of the property.

2.
Granting the variance will have no adverse physical or environmental impact.

3.
The difficulty is self-created.

4.
The request is significant (+160%).

5.
The alternatives which exist, i.e. altering or adding to the house and constructing a smaller garage/office building, are not practical.

6.
Granting the variance will have no effect on nearby farming operations.

7.
This is a Type II action under SEQR.

CONDITIONS

1.
The new garage/office building shall be located as described in the hearing at the current position of the two structures which will be removed.

2.
The building, as constructed, shall conform to all applicable building codes.

3.
The utilities serving the new building shall be underground.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye.

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Dehm, to approve, as amended, the minutes of the February 22, 2001 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye.

DISCUSSION

Mr. Dehm stated that two of the members of the ZBA have completed their training requirements.

Mr. Dehm stated there were no applications pending, therefore there will not be a meeting until further notice.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary

Zoning Board of Appeals
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